
 
 
Reference letter for Andrew Murgatroyd 
 
It is a pleasure to write a reference letter for Andrew. Andrew is a 
pleasant, talented, reliable, and hardworking young man. He 
successfully carries these traits into the classroom. His student 
centered lessons provided his students with interesting and effective 
learning activities. He integrated music into his classroom. Singing 
was a successful strategy he used to develop vocabulary, grammar, and 
pronunciation in our schools ESL environment.  Andrew was always 
prepared and his classroom was characterized by hard working, on task 
students.  Andrew has the very desirable ability to make his classes 
fun and full of learning activities. Students loved being in his class. 
 
While teaching with Sino Bright School, Andrew taught Drama 10, 
Planning 10, ESL 10 and Math 10.   Math 10 has a compulsory provincial 
exam and all twenty six students in Andrews’ class passed. His Math 10 
class average was 78%. 
 
Andrew took part in all the schools curricular and extra curricular 
activities.  He acquired, developed and shared learning resources for 
our school. He enthusiastically participated in professional days, 
field trips, staff meetings, parents’ nights, and worked with our 
school’s student singers and musicians. 
 
Andrew is a very talented and accomplished singer/entertainer.  He 
performed at school concerts, karaoke nights, local clubs.  He provided 
the music, Santa hats and song booklet for our staff Christmas party.  
He even appeared in a China wide New Years TV special. 
 
Andrew will be a valuable asset to any school he is associated with. 
 
Sincerely, 
Bob Albiston 
Principal 
Sino Bright School #8 
Beijing, China 
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